




Please check your child’s folder daily.  On Message Monday there will be 
a newsletter from the second grade team about important information 
about what we will be studying, school events, and other important 
second grade communication. I will also send reports and brag notes in 
the communication folder.  Your child should have their Leadership Sheet 
with brags or areas of improvement daily.  The only markings on this 
sheet will be if students have gone above and beyond for a leadership 
habit or if a child has struggled with the habit for the day. Feel free to 
write notes, email, or leave messages and stay in contact with me 
throughout the year.  If you have a transportation change, please leave a 
message on the phone by 2:00 so that your child gets home in the 
correct manner.  We have recess at the end of the day and will not be in 
the room to check messages.  If your child leaves school early or comes 
to school late, you must write a note to have the tardy excused. If you 
need to contact me for another reason besides a transportation change, 
the best way to contact me is to email me at my school email address. I 
will be teaching class and working with students, so I will get back to you 
as soon as possible without disturbing student learning. 



Reading is important to second grade! As a second grade team we feel 
that homework should be independent practice based on student ability 
levels.  Therefore the only homework students have is to complete is to 
read 20 minutes each night.  

Every night students should read at least 20 minutes a night on their 
independent reading level. Second grade students will have an AR 
(Accelerated Reading) goal set by Mrs. Denny, the librarian, where 
students read books on their independent level and take comprehension 
tests on the books that they read.  As a second grade we will track student 
progress toward meeting their goal on a second grade scoreboard 
throughout the year (see below). For AR, students should read picture 
books two times and chapter books one time before taking an AR test on 
the book at school (AR tests cannot be taken at home). Students can 
reach their yearly goal more than one time.  The first student progress will 
be represented by a firefly.  The second time students reach their goal, 
they will have a flashlight.  If students reach their goal a third time, then 
they will use a lantern to track progress.



The main second grade habit is independence, independence, independence! To help students develop 
independence we use daily 5 where students work on phonics, read to self, or work with a partner 
while teachers are working with small groups.  In second grade students are expected to complete 
tasks independently in a variety of ways. For students to reach the level of independence expected, we 
use our Leader In Me habits to grow students into independent leaders. Here are our Leader In Me 
habits below and what they mean for second grade students:



Science     & 

Social 

Studies Units 

Integrated

With Reading

Math Topics
In math we will work on many topics.  Our main
focus will be on understanding place value to 
1,000, adding and subtracting 3 digit numbers 
with and without regrouping, and applying part 
whole relationships in math story problem 
types to solve problems.  We also will learn 
time to the 5 minutes, money (counting coins 
up to $1.00) with word problems and making 
change, arrays, geometry (2D shapes) , skip 
counting, odd and even numbers, and 
comparing numbers using different number 
forms.


